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September 13, 2023 

ATTENTION: IFTA Commissioners and Staff
The Province of Newfoundland and Labrador’s tax rate for the third quarter of 2023 did not 
update correctly within the IFTA matrix.  Effective July 1, 2023, the Province of Newfoundland 
and Labrador terminated the carbon tax program, which resulted in a reduction of tax requiring 
collection by the various jurisdictions.  

We are requesting that all jurisdictions honor our rate correction for the 3rd Quarter of 2023 as 
per the below: 

Rate effective 
July 1, 2023 

Gasoline $0.0750 CDN 
$0.2143  U.S. 

Diesel $0.0950 CDN 
$0.2715  U.S. 

Propane $0.0700 CDN 
$0.2000  U.S. 

We apologize for any inconvenience or confusion this may cause. If you have further questions, 
please feel free to contact the Province of Newfoundland and Labrador at 1-877-729-6376 or 
TaxAdmin@gov.nl.ca. 

Sincerely, 

Glenn Lockyer CPA, CGA 
Director of Tax Administration/ IFTA Commissioner 
Glennlockyer@gov.nl.ca  
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